
REQUEST 

 

Please can you send any information that you have regarding the proposed sale of the Isle 
of Dogs police station, in particular: 
 
A) is it proposed to sell on commercial terms?; 
 
B) is it expected that the land would be subsequently redeveloped for commercial or 
residential purposes?;  
 
C) has any consideration been given to the proximity of the station to Canary Wharf college 
Glenworth and whether the land could be used to enhance the facilities for that school, 
given the school lacks access to open space; and  
 
D) has consideration been given as to how any future development would be carried out in 
a way which minimises disruption and disturbance to the two adjacent schools. 

 

RESPONSE 

 

Thank you for your Freedom of Information (FOI) request of 18 October to the Mayor’s 
Office for Policing And Crime (MOPAC). I confirm that your request has been handled under 
the FOI Act 2000, please see responses below: 
 
A) is it proposed to sell on commercial terms? 

 
The site will be placed on the market for an open and transparent disposal, please see link 
below: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/what-we-do/mayors-office-policing-and-crime-
mopac/governance-and-decision-making/mopac-decisions-0/disposals-2021-22 

 
B) is it expected that the land would be subsequently redeveloped for commercial or 
residential purposes? 
 
MOPAC does not hold any information relating to this part of your request. 
 
The Local Planning Authority may be able to assist you: 
https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/planning_and_building_control/planning_and_build
ing_control.aspx 

 
C) has any consideration been given to the proximity of the station to Canary Wharf 
college Glenworth and whether the land could be used to enhance the facilities for that 
school, given the school lacks access to open space;  
 
MOPAC does not hold any information relating to this part of your request. 
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The Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) may be able to assist you and you can send your 
request to them, here: 
https://www.met.police.uk/foi/ 
 
D) has consideration been given as to how any future development would be carried out 
in a way which minimises disruption and disturbance to the two adjacent schools.  
 
MOPAC does not hold any information relating to this part of your request. 
 
The Local Planning Authority may be able to assist you: 
https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/planning_and_building_control/planning_and_build
ing_control.aspx 

 
If you are unhappy with the response to your Freedom of Information requests, please see the 
MOPAC website on what the next steps are at: 
https://www.london.gov.uk/what-we-do/mayors-office-policing-and-crime-
mopac/governance-and-decision-making/freedom-information 
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